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WATER DIVISION COMPLAINT REPORT 
AFIN: 02-00013  PERMIT #: AR0001210 

COUNTY: 02 Ashley PDS #: 019638 
GPS LOCATION:  LAT:  33.128174  LONG:  -91.993497 

 Discharge Site  /   General Area  /   Entrance 
COMPLAINANT NAME:  

Pastor Bouie 
MAILING ADDRESS: 

401 S. Penn       
CITY, STATE, ZIP:  

Crossett AR 71635 
PHONE & EXT:  /  FAX: 

             /        
EMAIL:  

       
RESPONSE REQUESTED BY COMPLAINANT:  
Yes   

COMPLAINT AGAINST:  

Georgia-Pacific Crossett, LLC 
SITE ADDRESS: 

100 Mill Supply Road 
MAILING ADDRESS:   

P.O. Box 3333       
CITY, STATE, ZIP:  

Crossett AR 71635 
PHONE & EXT:  /  FAX: 

             /        
EMAIL:  

      

HOW WAS COMPLAINT RECEIVED BY ADEQ: PERS ADEQ = ADEQ Personnel  |  EML = E-Mail  |  FAX = Fax  |  LTR = Letter 
PERS = Personal Contact  |  PHON = Telephone  |  WEB = ADEQ Website 

PERSON RECEIVING REPORT: 

Michael Young 
DATE: 

12/23/2015 
SUPERVISOR REFERRAL: 

Kerri McCabe 
DATE: 

12/23/2015 
MEDIA SUPERVISOR REFERRAL: 

      
DATE: 

      
RECEIVING INSPECTOR: (ID & Name)    

101531 Michael Young 
DATE: 

12/23/2015 
DETAILED DESCRIPTION OF COMPLAINT 

ADEQ Air Division Inspector Tiffany Wooten informed me of a complaint she worked from Pastor Bouie in 
which he stated that fog generated from the wastewater treatment process at Georgia-Pacific was causing 
environmental concerns.  Tiffany was unsure if this was a regulated process of treatment. 

DETAILED LOCATION 

Georgia-Pacific WWTP in Crossett, AR. 

PREVIOUS COMPLAINTS: No  DATE(S):       

FOLLOW-UP ON COMPLAINT 

NUMBER OF SITE VISITS: 0  DATES: FIRST       SECOND       THIRD       

PHOTOS TAKEN: No DISCHARGE TO WATER OF THE STATE: No SAMPLES COLLECTED: No 

NAME OF WATERBODY:       

FAYETTEVILLE SHALE RELATED: No FAYETTEVILLE SHALE VIOLATIONS: No 

INVESTIGATION & ACTION TAKEN 
I called Pastor Bouie on December 23, 2015 and left a message.  He returned my call that evening after work 
hours and stated that he would be out over the holidays.  On January 6, 2015 I contacted Pastor Bouie and had 
a conversation with him regarding his concerns.  I informed Pastor Bouie that there are currently no 
regulations regarding fog generated from a WWTP.  He stated that the fog was toxic and caused the bushes 
and vegetation to die upon contact.  I urged Pastor Bouie to  contact legislators to discuss his disagreements 
that ADEQ does not have a regulation regarding fog or steam produced in the treatment process of 
wastewater. 
REFERRED: No TO WHOM: N/A DATE REFERRED:       

RESPONSE TRACKING 
RESPONSE REQUESTED:  
Yes   

RESPONSE PROVIDED: *** RESPONSE PROVIDED DATE:       

BY WHOM?(ID and Name):   
101531 Michael Young 

ASSIGNED TO? (ID and Name):   
            

RESPONSE COMMENT: 
I informed Pastor Bouie that fog or steam created as a byproduct of wastewater treatment is not regulated by 
the ADEQ NPDES permit. 

INSPECTOR: Michael D. Young 
DATE: 1/7/2016 

SUPERVISOR: Kerri McCabe 
DATE: 1/8/2016  

Revised:  5/13/2013 


